## **London Members' Centre**



## **Chairman's Newsletter**

May 2022

(a Recognised Scottish Charity No. SC 027207)

## Dear Members

On a positive note, Geoff Schoon has arranged a walk in the Covent Garden area for July 13th. I hope that we might attract a full house. Our formal visit sheet, with booking form, is attached with this newsletter. The second positive note in that Jennifer Schoon, already our Membership Secretary and Treasurer, has offered to take on the role of Visits Co-Ordinator. We do, however, need more Visits Organisers since we'd like to return to our 2 visits per month before too long. Anyone who'd like to help our Centre in this way should contact either Jennifer or myself. We plan to hold a meeting of those involved in mid July.

Our trip to the concert rehearsal at the Royal Festival Hall in April only attracted 7 members. A great disappointment for Joan who organised it.

Planning much further ahead, our Christmas lunch & lecture is scheduled for Wednesday 23rd November. Do put the date in your diary. Full details will be published in a later Newsletter.

Coming up much sooner is our Annual General Meeting in about a fortnight's time. 51 people are now signed up for this and the lecture on the Galloway Hoard. Also coming up is the Spring Tour to Suffolk next month. There is space for a few more!

The other thing worth noting is that subscriptions are due at the end of this month. A letter from Jennifer Schoon, with her Membership Secretary's hat on, with a bit more information is also attached to this Newsletter.



Charles Hope

chairman@nts-lmc.scot 01483 283856

PS A theatre trip is planned for August.